
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes April 12, 2021 

=================================================================== 
                                                                             
Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito 

 Ken Kvacek 

 Bonnie Goldston 

 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 Kathleen Hale 

 Alex Goetsch 

 

Service Directors Report 

 

 The Village one tent and thirteen folding tables those are available for use by Bentleyville 

residents. A reservation is needed to secure these items for use in the park or on a resident’s 

property. The tent requires a $300 nonrefundable deposit. The folding tables require a $50 dollar 

refundable deposit for use.  

 The Village no longer has a working grill. 

 Road side clean-up has been requested. The county is currently beginning this program. 

 Power in the Park Pavilion has not yet been restored. Estimates are being sought. 

 The Service Department has begun the clean-up of large limbs and debris. 

 An estimate to repair the cupola leak at Village Hall has been accepted in the amount of 

$10,840.00. The work will be scheduled shortly. 

 The new sign naming the Village Park is in progress and will be completed and mounted in the 

near future. 

 

Old Business 

 

 The Service Department has fertilized the grass at Village Hall. They also repaired the grass in 

front of the flag pole. 

 The NOPEC Grant of $500 will be given to the Village through the Garden Club of 

Bentleyville. The club has agreed to host and pay for a holiday event for the Village using the 

NOPEC Grant monies. 

 Observation guides for the Park are available on the Ohio Department of Natural Resources 

web site. We will print copies and make them available in the Park. 

 No further information is available concerning the Service Garage lease. 

 

New Business 

 

 The Park events schedule was reviewed. It will be checked for accuracy and published in the 

Village newsletter. 

 

 The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 
The next meeting will be on May 10, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 


